
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter - Summer Term 

16 September 2022 

Email: emoseley@carclazesch.org, head@carclazesch.org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 - Wraparound Care (after hours) 07821595894 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

There have been cases of Covid in school this week which is certainly not 
what we had wanted to come back to!  

 

The current advice is that if a child is poorly then they should stay off 
school until they feel better. If you do have access to a test and they 
test positive, then the recommended isolation period is 3 days. 

 

On a more upbeat note, yesterday we met our new Patron of Reading author, Naomi Jones  We all had a 
fantastic time creating our own characters and starting to invent stories for them. If the children 
wish to continue their writing at home, we would love to read the adventures they create. 

 

Don't forget we will be closed on Monday 19th in order to show respect during the funeral of Queen 
Elizabeth II. 

 

Best wishes 

 

Simon 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Certified Trauma and Mental Health-Informed Schools Practitioner  

Carclaze Community Primary School 

Tel: 01726 74194 web: www.carclazesch.org 

 

We’re Recruiting: For information on job vacancies available within Cornwall Education Learning 
Trust please visit www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies 

 
 

http://www.carclazesch.org
http://www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies


School Dinners  

Every child in Foundation Stage, Year 1 and Year 2 is cooked a school dinner as they are provided free. The 
same applies to children entitled to Pupil Premium in Key Stage 2.  

I really urge families to take up this offer and encourage their children to eat a school dinner, even if it is 
small taster amount to start with. Children often need to try something quite a few times before they like it. 

If you have any allergy concerns the kitchen staff will be happy to talk to you about them. 

Notes For Parents  

Harvest Festival 

Date to be confirmed.  We will be collecting items for  

St Austell Foodbank 

Celebration Certificates  

Pisky Cove - B.Woodward for having a fantastic start in Year 1 (especially writing).  E.Yeo for being 

so kind and caring to the children and adults.  Jigsaw - T.Hammond 

Porthpean - R.Grenfell for having a fantastic start to Year 1.  C.Colliver for always being polite and 

amazing.  Jigsaw - D.Clayton 

Mawgan Porth - E.Cockayne for working hard to improve her speed of writing.  Jigsaw - C.Hicks for 

making a positive effort to ensure new friends feel welcome in our class.  

Sennen - K.Gray for a positive attitude even when faced with a challenge.   Jigsaw - N.Mitchell for 

being a good friend and making someone new to our class feel welcome.  

Bamaluz—L.Tsanggari for being a great role model to others in class.  Jigsaw - V.Moseley for      al-

ways being willing to help and making my first couple of weeks much easier.  

 



Class Attendance Week Beginning 12 September 2022 

Class Percentage Attendance 

Highest Attendance = 10 minutes extra play 

time. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO HEMMICK CLASS 

 

Polkerris 93.6 % Charlestown 92.9 % 

Pisky Cove 98.9 % Porthpean 97.3 % 

Greenaway 97.2 % Mawgan Porth 97.6 % 

Perranporth 98.4 % Calyon Bay 96.2 % 

Sennen 93.7 % Harlyn Bay 95.3 % 

Porthluney 97.8 % Bamaluz 97.7 % 

Hemmick 98.6 % Polzeath  96.9 % 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to welcome you all to the Friends of Carclaze newsletter page.  Here you will find updates on 

dates, fundraising events and meeting dates.  We fundraise tirelessly for the school to help buy things 

which are not covered by the school budget.  For example, last year we bought jubilee bookmarks for all the 

children, an easel for Foundation Stage, a picnic bench,  a cinema trip for the whole school, some ipads for 

the classrooms and lots lots more. 

 

Our next meeting is our AGM, where we will be appointing a new committee.  We are looking for dedicated 

people for our Secretary and Vice Secretary positions, and a Vice Treasurer position.  If you would like any 

further information on this please speak to Alisa Shopland in the School Office.  This will be a wine and 

cheese evening so come along and meet the team and find out more about what we do for the school. 

 


